
ORANGE HIGH SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
14th August 2020 -Term 3, Week 4 

Woodward Street, PO Box 654, Orange NSW 2800 

P(02) 63623444 F (02) 63613616 

http://www.orange-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Jeans for Genes and Wear Red Day  

 

WHAT’S COMING  

UP AT OHS 

TERM 3 — WEEK 5 

TERM 3 — WEEK 6 

Monday 24th August - Full School Assembly 

Monday 24th August - Year 12 Trial HSC Exams 

Tuesday 25th August - Year 12 Trial HSC Exams 

Wednesday 26th August - Year 12 Trial HSC Exams  

Thursday 27th August - Astley Cup   

Orange vs Dubbo in Dubbo 

Friday 28th August - Astley Cup   

Orange vs Dubbo in Dubbo 

All Week - Year 12 Trial HSC Exams 

Monday 17th August - Year 7 OSCARR’S 

On Tuesday 4th August Orange High School supported Jeans for Genes Day and 

Wear Red Day. Together the #orangehighfamily raised an incredible $1400 which 

will be split between the 2 charities. 

Jeans for Genes began in 1994 as a fundraising campaign to directly support the 

work of the scientists at Children’s Medical Research Institute. In that time, more 

than 13,000 schools, 43,000 individuals, and 49,000 workplaces have taken part in 

Jeans for Genes and raised over $61 million for children’s medical research.  

Ronald McDonald House Charities Orange are an independent, not-for-profit    

organisation dedicated to providing vital programs for families with                      

seriously ill children.  

Ronald McDonald House Orange first opened in April 2015 after over 10 years of 

fundraising by the community. They assist families with children undergoing   

treatment through Orange Health Services and Western NSW Local Health District.  
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Dear parents and members of our school community 

Welcome to the latest edition of our school newsletter. As we finish week four we 

are just about ready for our HSC students to begin their trial HSC exams. These  

exams will begin on Thursday 13th August and run through until Wednesday                 

26th August. This is the final assessment for most subjects prior to the HSC          

commencing in week 2 next term. On behalf of the school staff, I wish each and 

every one of our HSC students the very best for their exams and know that for 

those who have worked hard throughout the year, these exams will consolidate 

their learning and help prepare them for their HSC.  

New Staff Appointed 

I would like to welcome two new staff to our school. Kieran Bonin was recently  

appointed as a permanent Geography teacher within our school. Kieran has been 

engaged in a temporary capacity this year and was successful through a merit     

selection process for a permanent appointment. I also welcome                             

Natalie Cumberland who has joined our school as a permanent Student Support 

Officer (SSO). The SSO has a key role to play within the school in improving the 

wellbeing, resilience and pro-social behaviours of individuals and small groups of 

students. Natalie will work closely with the wellbeing team led by Mrs Rogan and 

Mrs Winslade and will be a key contact for many students and families within our 

school.  

Astley Cup 

We are very excited that the 98th Astley Cup is just around the corner. On the     

27th and 28th August, we will travel to Dubbo for the first tie of the 2020 Astley Cup. 

Our second tie will be at home against Bathurst High School on the 7th and 8th     

September. Unfortunately, this year because of the restrictions associated with the 

COVID-19 pandemic we are unable to have spectators at any event with the       

exception of the team participating in Astley Cup on any respective day.                

We appreciate your understanding that the event can only go ahead if we have the 

support and cooperation of our student and community body. We are working on 

ensuring you will be able to see each event via a live Facebook stream.                       

I will provide these details to you as soon as we can.  
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Wellbeing Day 2020 

Our 2020 Wellbeing Day has had to be postponed from the end of term 3 to the 

end of term 4 due to the ongoing restrictions of COVID-19. I know this will be      

disappointing for our students however, we were just not in a position to be able 

to book the day and know that the restrictions will have eased by the end of      

September. We are hopeful we can still run our 2020 Wellbeing Day in December 

this year.  

School Excellence in Action  

Over the next 15 weeks, our school will finalise our next Strategic Improvement 

Plan (2021-2024). We will be calling on our parent community to provide        

feedback to us about what you believe we, as a school should be focussed on, 

what you want Orange High School to look like at the end of 2024 and how we 

may best meet the needs of your children. There will be a range of focus groups 

which will run and we would highly value your thoughts. I will provide details as 

soon as we have confirmed dates for our focus group meetings.  

I hope you have a wonderful fortnight and I look forward to speaking with you 

again at the end of week 6.    

 

With my warmest regards 

Chad Bliss 

Principal 



Today both of the Year 7 Talent Development Program classes had an exciting opportunity in Science to engage 
with student-paramedics and current paramedics from CSU Wagga and Bathurst via Zoom. This was an excellent 

opportunity for our students to ask an array of   questions around diagnosis and get a real foundational knowledge 
from our first responders. The presenters were amazed by the number of questions the students had for them,  

including the depth of knowledge our students had around microorganisms and disease. This zoom session allowed 
our students to further develop their knowledge of the pathogenic nature of some organisms and really                     

contextualise what they have been learning in class. 
Thank you to Tommy and his team from CSU, our students had an amazing time and were thoroughly engaged in 

the 90 minute interactive presentation. 
Great work Year 7. 

Mr Routh and Miss Constant 

YEAR 7 TALENT DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM 



BANJO PATERSON WRITING AWARDS 

Congratulations to year 11      
student Sebastian Merrell who 
was named 2nd place winner of 

the Banjo Paterson Writing 
Awards. 

Sebastian was presented with 
his certificate and prize by 
Mayor Reg Kidd for coming    

second in the ABC Central West 
Radio’s Children’s Awards      
section for his work titled        

Decimation. 

The contest which began in 
1991, is sponsored by Orange 

City Library, the Central Western 
Daily and ABC Central West    

Radio established in 1991, these 
awards aim to honour Banjo  
Paterson, a great Australian 
writer and favourite son of     

Orange, with a competition to          
encourage short story or poetry 
writing with Australian content. 

Congratulations Sebastian! 



NATIONAL ABORIGINAL AND TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER  

CHILDREN’S DAY 

Orange High School acknowledged & celebrated the National Aboriginal and Torres Strait   Islander Children's Day 

on Tuesday the 4th August. 

Children’s Day is a time Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander families and communities and all Australians, celebrate 
the strengths and culture of our children. It is an opportunity for us to show our support for Aboriginal and       

Torres Strait Islander children, as well as learn about the crucial impact that culture, family and community play in 
the life of every Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander child.  

Here are some photos of our Girri Girri students facilitating Traditional Indigenous Games (TIG), with all classes 
from years 7-11 participating.  

https://aboriginalchildrensday.com.au/past-years
https://aboriginalchildrensday.com.au/past-years


Orange High School Students have been busy in our commercial 
kitchen with OHS’s Aboriginal Education Officer Jordon Moore.    

The students have been experimenting with some native spices and 
wanting to offer our wider community a taste of our Indigenous    

Australian food. Here is a picture of Jazzy Kind, Dennis Wilson and 
Savannah Moore whipping up batches of amazing mouth-watering 

crumbly shortbread for The Educated Roast Cafe!                                                            
Swing past from 6:00am to 11:00am Monday to Friday to             

experience a little taste of Indigenous Australia with your morning 
coffee. 

ROASTED WATTLESEED & LEMON MYRTLE SHORTBREAD 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL CHAMPIONS 
Congratulations to our Athletics Carnival champions who received their awards from Orange High Schools sports 

coordinator Ben Callaway on Wednesday 12th August.  



YEAR 11 BUSINESS STUDIES 

MARKET DAY 

The two Year 11 Business Studies classes are currently busily working hard towards the Market Day in weeks 5    
and 6. As part of their second assessment task each group needed to develop an idea, undertake market research, 
pitch their idea's to members of the senior executive and finally source potential customers all in the lead up to the 

Market Day. 
  

In performing their pitch, each group was seeking $100 of funding from the school to establish finance to assist in 
the running of their business, this money is to be re-paid after the market day from their takings. The Market Day, 

whilst an assessment task also doubles as  a fundraiser, the group which raises the largest amount of money is   
declared the winner and will receive all the funds to donate to a charity of their choice. To further spur on the 

groups, this year will see the introduction of the HSIE Shield, with the winning group having their names inscribed 
on the shield. 

 
To further increase their earning capacity and initial finance, each group has been tasked undertaking capital raising 

in the form of fundraising with groups doing raffles, selling chocolates and having guessing competitions. 





PARKING AT DUNTRY LEAGUE 

After a recent meeting with members of the board of  Duntry League 
Golf Club, we are writing to ask for the support of our parent             

community in not using the Duntry League driveway (off Woodward St) 
as a thoroughfare when picking up or dropping off your children. 

The school has a dedicated drop off zone directly out the front of the 
school bus bay where you are able to drop your children off in the  

morning. 

In the afternoon, we seek your support in ensuring you do not use 
the club grounds for the purpose of collecting your children.                    

Please arrange an alternative location to  collect your children. 

Thank you for your cooperation 

 

The Western Region Academy of Sport (WRAS) 
has opened nominations for the 2021 hockey 

program which commences in early                  
November 2020.  

 The program is open to hockey athletes turning 
16, 17 or 18 years of age in 2021.                        

Further  information about the program and a 
link to nominate are available on the WRAS   
website. Nominations will close at 9am on 

Wednesday 2nd September 2020.  

WESTERN REGION ACADAMY OF SPORT 2021 HOCKEY PROGRAM 



 

Staff at The Educated Roast are grateful to be able to provide morning coffees to emergency service workers who 

work tirelessly to support and protect our local community. 



ATHLETICS CARNIVAL CHAMPIONS 



DRUMBEAT AT OHS 



DRUMBEAT AT OHS 



DRUMBEAT AT OHS 



ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 2020 


